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Dear Colleagues
Please find enclosed the new EHC PGD, which is valid from 1st June 2021. The current PGD expires on 31st May 2021. Please ensure that you read through the document carefully, complete the Confirmation of Action’ form and email back to the address indicated. Please file the previous PGD carefully.
There have been a number of additions to the PGD: 
  

1.3 Criteria for exclusion:
· Women 16 years of age and over and assessed as lacking capacity to consent

· Less than 21 days after childbirth

· Less than 5 days after miscarriage, abortion, ectopic pregnancy or uterine evacuation for gestational trophoblastic disease (GTD)

· Women taking Selegiline (may cause Selegiline toxicity

· Women taking Tizanidine (may cause Tizanidine toxicity)
1.5 Cautions

Current VTE on anticoagulants - the benefits of the contraception outweighs the risks, but advise the patient should they experience any pain, swelling in legs, skin that feels warm to touch to seek medical advice immediately.

Current or history of breast cancer - Although the prognosis of women with breast cancer may be affected by hormonal methods of contraception, the benefit of oral EC is considered to outweigh risks. Advise women of non-hormonal methods of contraception (IUD) as long term to prevent use of EC.
If the individual has not yet reached menarche consider onward referral for further assessment or investigation.
And the following updates have been made - see highlighted:
1.3 Criteria for exclusion
Use of Ellaone in current cycle – updated to - Use of ulipristal acetate emergency contraception in the previous 5 days.
2.11 Written/Verbal advice

The SPC for Levonelle advises that levonorgestrel is secreted into breast milk and that potential exposure of the infant to levonorgestrel can be reduced if the woman takes the tablet immediately after feeding and avoids nursing for at least 8 hours. However studies report no evidence of an adverse effect on the infant or on lactation and therefore the FSRH consider that women can be advised to continue to breastfeed after using levonorgestrel.
Yours sincerely,

Sue Lawton,
Lead for EHC in Community Pharmacy 
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